ELMSWOOD SURGERY
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING


Friday March 12th 2021 at 2pm

Attendees:  Irfan Malik, Amanda Roberts, Val Sullivan, Suzanna van Schaick, Tony Stock, Emma Rowe, Terrence Green, Charlie Wilson, Jo Haimes, Shelagh Clarke, Derek Huett
Apologies: Sue Tribe, Annette Lewis
Emma Rowe, our new practice manager, introduced herself and outlined some ways she would like to engage with the group to improve the service the surgery offer to patients. 

Emma has been a practice manager for 10 years, first in Bramcote, then Arnold and now with us.  Emma used slides to give us a brief overview.  Click here to download an outline of her talk.  
Receptionist health and privacy training

Receptionists are not trained health care professionals but they are given guidance as to what the doctor will need to know to make any decision.  They also are aware of indicators of an emergency situation like a heart attack or a stroke.  Once a year they are given information governance training which includes confidentiality obligations.

Staff abuse 

Emma told us it is not a significant problem and only a tiny minority of patients do this.  There is a zero tolerance with an established reporting procedure.  Swearing is dealt with by a warning letter and the second time it happens the patient can be removed from the practice.  More significant problems like physical abuse or racial slur can be removed at the first instance.  Emma is hoping to record phone calls in the future for learning practice and for dealing with this issue.  The member of staff will be debriefed on a 1 to 1 basis and support offered.  Around 2 or 3 patients a year cause this kind of trouble.
Health Care Assistant

The introduction of this role to help the practice nurses do more routine tasks (like Vitamin B12 injections) does not mean that patients will necessarily forgo contact with the nurses.  It just gives more options to support patients in a timely manner.

Annual check-ups

The surgery is working through missed annual check-ups.  The more urgent will be contacted first, but it is expected that all annual check-ups will be done in due course.
Technology

There was a plea that the surgery do not forget their technology unabled patients.  Dr Malik assured us that face to face was still possible.

Public health messages

Wider public health messages (outside those of covid) will be critical over the next year and Emma would like to work with us on these.

Everyone agreed the meeting had been very useful.
Vaccine latest 
Bookings for Covid-19 vaccine appointments are now open to anyone over 55 across Nottingham and Nottinghamshire. They can use the local booking system or call 0115 883 4640.  If you need appointments for anybody designated Clinically Extremely Vulnerable  (through a letter) they can book their vaccination by contacting in the first instance nnccg.nottsincidents@nhs.net  or use the local booking link: https://www.swiftqueue.co.uk/nottinghamc19v-clinv.php or call 0115 883 4640 between 9am – 5pm.  
Virtual briefing session
NHS Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) would like to invite you to join a virtual briefing session on the COVID-19 vaccination programme, on Wednesday 10th March 2021 from 3pm to 4pm. 

This virtual briefing is for community and patient leaders and representatives and people working for local voluntary and community sector organisations. It aims to provide the latest information about the COVID-19 vaccination programme that you can share through your contacts and networks. 

This virtual briefing will take place on the online platform, Zoom. You can register for this event here: https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_HoM899tNQy213eZAvvNUmQ
Once you have registered for the event, you will receive the specific details that you will require to join the virtual session on Zoom. 

NHS Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) link to the COVID-19 Vaccination toolkit- Edition 4 (campaign-archive.com)
Complaints linked to the vaccine

 Should you wish to complain, you should email the CCG ( Clinical Commissioning group) as they are the ones who you need to direct your frustrations/concerns to rather than the surgery.  The email address is nnccg.nottsincidents@nhs.net
Free travel to vaccination centres

To help people get to their Covid-19 vaccine appointments as safely and easily as possible, Nottingham City Transport is providing free travel to concessionary card holders before 9.30am. They have worked with bus and tram operators to extend the existing free travel - which already applies from 9.30am until 11pm - to help people make early appointments.

This applies to both Nottingham and Nottinghamshire concessionary card holders making an essential journey to receive their vaccine. Just present your appointment letter with your card when boarding.  They have also added the King’s Meadow vaccination site to the Medilink route to give people more ways to get to their jabs.

Remember - we all still need to stay home, stay safe, and avoid unnecessary journeys wherever possible – but travelling for your vaccination is essential travel, and don’t forget you must wear a face covering when on public transport.

Visit their website for more information on bus services and a message from Portfolio Holder for Transport, Councillor Adele Williams.

Important information regarding your personal data
As a member of the Elmswood Surgery Patient Group we keep a record of your name and contact details.  This information is held on a password protected database on  Mailchimp, accessed only by the secretary of Elmswood Surgery Patient Group (currently Amanda Roberts).  Your data is not shared with any other organisations/ institutions.  The Elmswood Surgery Patient Group will use your email address to communicate with you generally twice monthly (to notify you of the forthcoming meeting arrangements and subsequently what happened in that meeting). With those mailings will be details of other health and social news we hope might be of interest.  We may very occasionally contact you at other times when we are seeking your assistance.  If you wish to unsubscribe from these emails, and therefore cancel your membership with us, then you can do so at any time:  click “unsubscribe” at the bottom of this email.
  You are welcome to contact us if you have any questions about this.
Our next meetings (likely to be virtual for the foreseeable): 
· Wednesday April 14th 2021 at 6.30pm
Topic: PPG meeting 
Time: Apr 14, 2021 06:30 PM London 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84259823842?pwd=TkdNRHlVeGcwUWQ0ZHVpOVhwdnIzZz09 

Meeting ID: 842 5982 3842 
Passcode: 961759 

· Friday May 21st  2021 at 2pm
· Wednesday June 9th 2021 at 6.30pm
· Friday July 16th 2021 at 2pm
· No Meeting in August
· Wednesday September 8th 2021 at 6.30pm
· Friday October 8th 2021 at 2pm
· Wednesday November 10th 2021 at 6.30pm
· Friday December 3rd  2021 at 2pm
Hope to see you at any of our meetings which all take place in the meeting room upstairs at Elmswood Surgery.  Please expect the meeting to be an hour and a half.  Please note that the surgery closes at 6.30pm, so you need to arrive a few minutes before the start time of the evening sessions.
Our surgery’s news
The surgery looking to gain some reviews. Please click on this link: 

https://www.nhs.uk/services/gp-surgery/elmswood-surgery/C84011/leave-a-review
Elmswood Surgery is now embracing social media.  Twitter account:  @ElmswoodSurgery and a facebook account: https://www.facebook.com/ElmswoodSurgery/
Our practice manager is retiring in 2021.  Mary Spencer is going to be hard act to follow.  But she has kindly agreed to a soft transition with her already recruited replacement, Emma Rowe.
Coronavirus

Routine appointments and check-ups are being minimised.  You are asked to ring rather than visit the surgery and the doctor will ring you back.  If a visit to the surgery is necessary, this will be arranged following your call.  Please bring your own face mask or scarf. 
Routine nurse and health care appointments
Our nurses and Heath care assistants are seeing patients for blood tests and most routine procedures including injections, dressings, stitch removal, contraceptive injections and smears. We are encouraging patients to attend for their smear tests, particularly if they are not on a routine recall schedule. We are still unable to offer ear syringing.

It is important at this time that children are brought for their routine baby and child vaccinations. This is actively encouraged. Please do make and keep your appointments

Park Runs 

This practice is a parkrun practice but events are on hold due to COVID-19.  In June this year parkrun launched (not)parkrun. This fantastic initiative encourages people to log a 5k walk, jog or run time on a course of their own choosing, at any time and any day of the week. More info here: https://www.parkrun.org.uk/notparkrun/
Please complete this survey: Psychological impact of COVID- 19- pandemic and experience: An international survey. As part of our research activity, patients at our surgery who are over the age of 16 are being asked to complete a survey about the way covid and  the restrictions necessary to prevent its spread are impacting on our day to day lifestyle  Find out more here: Online Survey Software | Qualtrics Survey Solutions
In the news
Funding cut for vital GP services – Platform One

Doctors fear for the continuity and quality of care of thousands of vulnerable patients after cuts to funding and a series of failed procurement processes in Nottingham.
https://www.bma.org.uk/news-and-opinion/funding-cut-for-vital-gp-services
Our surgery has been allocated some of the 3000 vulnerable patients from the Platform One surgery.  The local KONP group are trying to get the Equality and Quality Impact Assessment associated with this funding decision released.

Medicine Packet Recycling Programme for empty blister packets:
https://www.terracycle.com/en-GB/brigades/medicine-packet-uk
No local pharmacies involved in the scheme as yet, but we could make our local pharmacies aware of it?
Share the vaccine with the world!

As global citizens we call on you to urgently ensure access to lifesaving Covid-19 vaccines, treatments and equipment for everyone in the world. Patents should be lifted, technological knowledge shared freely and openly, and no profiteering allowed during this pandemic. Governments, scientists and pharmaceutical companies must cooperate and combine resources to ensure no one is left behind. The pandemic will not be over, until it’s over everywhere.  Avaaz - Share the vaccine with the world! https://secure.avaaz.org/campaign/en/share_the_covid_vaccine/?fWBZmab&fbogname=Dave&fbclid=IwAR0sqsbqrKTBnu0sJYILbWHGLIAg3CZYoxt8k7-LXF2HUjs9rZJGC5AscWM
People's Covid Inquiry. 
With so many dead and still dying, Keep Our NHS Public believe the public deserves to know how and why this has happened. We believe the time to learn lessons and save lives now. 
They'll be hosting online sessions, conducting wide surveys, and asking expert panellists and witnesses, including MICHAEL MANSFIELD QC, PROF SIR DAVID KING, PROF NEENA MODI, DR JACKY DAVIS, RICHARD HORTON (LANCET) and many more to help find the answers we all deserve. Find out more here: www.peoplescovidinquiry.com 
Self-Injury 
Self-Harm can affect anyone from any background so SHARP have created a short animation to launch the Self-Harm Does Not Discriminate Campaign & we ask you to WATCH the video, TALK about it to break down stigma & SHARE the video using the URL with everyone you can. Use the hashtag #SHDND on social media to help spread the message! Help is available for anyone effected.
 Watch the video here - https://youtu.be/UwJUqCy5jfQ (subtitles available)
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